

James A Garfield Via email: request-681519-16d0cdce@whatdotheyknow.com

25 August 2020

Information Governance Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

Please contact Information Governance Direct line 024 7697 5408 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Dear Sir,

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: REQ07400

Thank you for your request for information relating to Fly-tipping and illegal waste.

Your request and our responses are outlined below:

1. What are the Top 10 areas where fly tipping occurs?

The following are the top ten areas where fly tipping occurs:

- Foleshill Road
- Stoney Stanton Road
- Station Street East
- Cross Road
- Broad Street
- Caludon Road
- Holmsdale Road
- Crabmill Lane
- Station Street West
- Eld Road

2. What is the annual cost to the council for the removal of any fly tipped waste?

The annual cost to the Council is £267,535 [costs worked out from Defra figures].

3. How many reports does the council receive informing them of waste having been fly tipped?

The data we hold as submitted to Government waste data flow is 6955 incidents flytipping incidents removed by the council.

4. How do members of the public report fly-tipping?

Members of the pubic can report fly tipping online via the council web site or alternatively over the phone by calling the contact centre.

5. How many successful prosecutions for fly-tipping were made in the last 2 years

The following prosecutions were made in the last two years:

- 2019-2020=7
- 2018-2019=4

6. In relation to Q1. Are there any CCTV cameras that monitor these areas?

We can confirm that we currently have surveillance cameras in all these locations.

7. If there was an intelligent and automated solution that could potentially reduce the amount of fly-tipping that occurred within the areas detailed in question 1, would the council consider investment in such a solution?

Yes we would be interested in any solutions that could reduce deter or detect flytipping. Please send any information directly to Martin McHugh, Street Enforcement Manager who can be contacted at martin.mchugh@coventry.gov.uk

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR <u>Disclosure log</u>, <u>Council's Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Open Data</u> and <u>Facts about Coventry</u>.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance